The ‘Matching’ Process

A referral for non-medical help is made by your Disability Officer to Queen’s Register of Support Providers indicating the type of support needed and the number of hour of support recommended.  You will then be matched as soon as possible with an appropriate Support Provider(s) and both you and the Support Provider will be sent each other’s contact details.  

It is the Support Provider’s responsibility to make contact with you initially, to introduce themselves and to make arrangements to meet to discuss your support needs.  Thereafter, both you and the Support Provider have equal responsibility for arranging further support meetings.  However, should you not hear from your Support Provider, please advise Queen’s Register of Support Providers as soon as possible and alternative support will be arranged for you.

For the safety of both parties, support must not take place in either your home or that of your Support Provider(s).  Rather, it should be given in a neutral, public environment such as the University Library, public libraries, cafés or in one of the bookable rooms available in the Student Guidance Centre.  

At the initial meeting, you and your Support Provider should complete and sign a Statement of Agreement which outlines the nature of support to be provided.  If you are using more than one Support Provider, a Statement of Agreement should be completed for each relationship.  The original Agreement is returned to Queen’s Register of Support Providers and you and your Support Provider should retain copies for your own information.  

If you are receiving support from a Dyslexia, Study Skills, Mathematics/Statistics, Foreign Language, Mental Health or Asperger’s/Autism Tutor, your Support Provider will also complete a Learning Plan with you.  The Learning Plan aims to capture the key areas that you and your Support Provider intend to cover during the semester.  It is the responsibility of the Support Provider to structure and complete the Learning Plan with you, to give you a copy for your records and to forward the original to Queen’s Register of Support Providers.  The Learning Plans should be thought of as flexible, working documents which may be reviewed and updated at any point as your needs change, for example, in relation to the demands of your course, exam/assignment pressures or changes in your condition.  

